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Consultation question: Please comment on whether the following four 
principles are applied at the appropriate point in the proposed method of 
relative prioritisation:  

A) NHS England will normally only accord priority to treatments or 
interventions where there is adequate and clinically reliable evidence to 
demonstrate clinical effectiveness; 

B) NHS England may agree to fund interventions for rare conditions where 
there is limited published evidence on clinical effectiveness; 

C) NHS England will normally only accord priority to treatments or 
interventions where there is measureable benefit to patients; 

D) The treatment or intervention should demonstrate value for money . 

The RCN broadly support the overall principles for prioritisation and welcome the 
focus on transparency and engagement with patients. We continue to have some 
reservations about the complexity of the overall clinical commissioning arrangements 
and the potential for those with rarer long term conditions to ‘fall within the gap’ and 
be unable to access certain treatment options. We welcome the provision for seeking 
evidence for treatments or interventions for rare conditions when there is limited 
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with stakeholders to ensure that individuals with long term rarer conditions have 
appropriate and access to specialised services based on clinical need.  

Consultation question: Do you have any comment on how NHS England's 
Clinical Priorities Advisory Group should interpret and consider 'patient 
benefit', including the list of excluded factors? 

There is a need for effective resourcing and support for all the relevant advisory 
groups who provide an invaluable clinical evidence base to support robust decision 
making. Multi-professional involvement, including the involvement of nurses is 
important on these advisory groups. 

Consultation question: Would adoption of the proposed method assist NHS 
England in promoting equality and in reducing health inequalities? 

We would have concerns if any additional stages resulted in the process becoming 
more onerous for patients and individuals in the system and obstructing timely 
decisions. More important is that the system in place is accessible and transparent 
for stakeholders and the public. 

The definition of equality of provision must be broad enough to allow for additional 
adjustments for certain groups (for example those with long term mental health 
conditions). It is also important that the system provides for effective advocacy for 
children, people with severe and enduring mental health illness, capacity issues and 
other complex health problems. 

In considering the prioritisation of treatments, we would like assurances that the 
process for assessing reasonable cost takes into account the potential cost saving 
benefits of more innovative approaches that may require more spending at the 
beginning, also that any measure captures the value of wider holistic and 
preventative based treatments.  
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